
 

 
 

 
17 March 2025 

The T&T Chamber Welcomes New Leadership and Reaffirms Commitment to 

National Development 

The Trinidad and Tobago Chamber of Industry and Commerce (T&T Chamber) extends warm congratulations to the 

Honourable Stuart Young on his appointment as Prime Minister of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago. We also commend 

the appointments of the Honourable Vishnu Dhanpaul as Minister of Finance and the Honourable Camille Robinson-Regis as 

Minister of Attorney General and Legal Affairs. These appointments come at a pivotal time for our nation, and the T&T 

Chamber is hopeful that the new leadership will bring renewed energy, a forward-thinking vision, and a results-driven 

approach to national governance. 

Prime Minister Young’s track record of decisive leadership and pragmatic problem-solving inspires confidence, particularly 

in fostering a climate of innovation. We need to support investor confidence and his experience across key ministerial 

portfolios may bring a new dynamic for advancing sustainable economic development and deepening public-private 

collaboration. 

The T&T Chamber is encouraged by the appointment of Mr. Vishnu Dhanpaul as Minister of Finance. His extensive 

experience in economic policy and public sector transformation will be critical to addressing fiscal challenges, restoring 

business confidence, and accelerating economic recovery. We look forward to working collaboratively to advance policies 

that support entrepreneurship, strengthen the ease of doing business, and bolster Trinidad and Tobago’s global competitiveness. 

We also recognize the Honourable Camille Robinson-Regis, whose appointment as Minister of Attorney General and Legal 

Affairs will require leadership which will be instrumental in strengthening the legislative framework that underpins justice, 

accountability, and the rule of law. 

The Ministry of Public Utilities requires revised strategy and Minister Colm Imbert’s appointment may bring new perspectives 

and provide an opportunity for reform. 

We congratulate new appointees and returning Ministers and look forward to our continued collaboration. As the Voice of 

Business, The T&T Chamber remains committed to being a constructive partner in shaping a resilient and inclusive economic 

future. We urge the Government to continue engaging meaningfully with the business community, civil society, and other 

stakeholders as we collectively work toward national transformation. 

The T&T Chamber stands ready to support dialogue, provide data-driven insights, and collaborate on initiatives that will 

create jobs, encourage investment, and improve the quality of life for all citizens. 
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